
 
 

April 30, 2021 

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairwoman 

Committee on Appropriations, 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations, 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger, 

 

I am requesting funding for the City of Jacinto City in Texas in fiscal year 2022. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is located at 1301 Mercury Drive Jacinto City, 

Texas 77029. 

The funding would be used to install 8-inch water supply lines which will yield a significant 

increase in water flow and pressure, replacing 80-year-old lines. 

This is a reasonable use of taxpayer dollars because the City’s current lines are outdated and 

unable to maintain adequate water pressure. These lines will function to provide potable water to 

residents and deliver water for emergency fire protection.  

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Sylvia R. Garcia 

Member of Congress 


